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CHESTER DIOCESAN SOCIETY OF READERS
MINUTES OF THER ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 21 OCTOBER 2017

Held at 10.00am at the University of Chester

The meeting opened with a welcome from Revd Vivien Gisby, Warden of Readers.

1. Opening devotions

Led by the Warden of Readers.

2. Apologies for absence

The Honorary Secretary reported that apologies for absence had been received from 37 Readers.

3. Minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the previous AGM, held on 15 October 2016, had been circulated. They were approved as a correct record of the meeting.

4. Report from the Warden of Readers

Vivien Gisby’s report, along with the other papers for the meeting had been circulated electronically to members via Deanery Sub-Wardens and had been posted on the diocesan website. The Warden, in her written report and in her oral presentation to the meeting:

· Expressed her delight on being appointed as Warden and her commitment to sustaining and developing lay ministry.

· Described 2017 as an “in-between year”- coming after the celebrations of 2016 marking the 150th anniversary of the decision to re-establish the office of Reader and 2018 which would see a national round of talks, organised by the Central Readers Council, to look at reader ministry for the future.
· Welcomed the two new Assistant Wardens and paid tribute to the dedicated service of Cheryl Coverley and Mike Turnbull over many years which had been so appreciated by Readers across the Diocese.

· Reported that new Deanery Sub-Warden appointments had been made in Chadkirk, Congleton, Macclesfield and Wallasey deaneries. Vacancies remained in Birkenhead and Mottram deaneries.

· Reported that new appointments had been made to Representative Reader positions in Bowdon, Great Budworth and Nantwich deaneries and an appointment had been made for the first time in some years in Cheadle deanery.

· Expressed her appreciation of all that DSWs and Representative Readers (past and present) do for the community.

· Reported on the various topics that had been discussed by the Readers Council during the year. The Council had been consulted by the Archdeacon during the recruitment process for a new Warden. The Council had also been consulted over changes to the timing of residential weekends for those in training for readership and over the Diocese’s plans to combine Pastoral Worker and Reader licensing in future years.

· Reported that Bishop Libby has agreed to lead four quiet days in 2018 specifically for Readers. 
5. Report from the Director of Studies for Readers

Liz Shercliff’s written report drew attention to:

· Revisions to a number of modules (to be effective from September 2017) on the training programme following a review of the programme involving national Church of England expected outcomes and University of Chester expectations.

· The increase to 15 in the number of candidates starting reader training in September 2017.

· A number of Readers, who did not complete the Foundation Degree immediately after being licensed, had now returned to study and would complete in the next year.

· The positive response from clergy to an event organised by the Director of Studies on “Exploring Contemporary Reader Ministry”. A repeat event was to be held in November because so many had been unable to come despite wanting to.
6. Appointment of officers and members of the Council for 2017/18

The meeting received from the Honorary Secretary a report on the membership of the Council from which is was noted that elected members normally served for a four-year(renewable) period. There was an existing vacancy for an Associate Secretary and a second created by Jenny Kendal stepping down. In addition, David Hollington’s period of appointment as Associate Secretary ran out this year though he was willing to stand for re-appointment. Two further vacancies on the Council were created by the resignations of Elizabeth Falding and Jo Rodman.

The AGM agreed:

· That David Hollington be re-appointed as Associate Secretary for a further four-year period from 2017/18.

· That Richard Cussons be appointed as Associate Secretary for a four-year period from 2017/18.

· That Sarah Dutton be re-appointed to the Council for a four-year period from 2017/18.

· That Andrew Bradley-Gibbons be appointed to the Council for 2017/18 as the representative of the 2017 cohort of newly licensed Readers.

The AGM noted that there would be one remaining vacancy for Associate Secretary and one general vacancy on the Council, and asked the Council to consider who might be co-opted to fill these vacancies. It was further noted that the Mid-Cheshire Area Committee had still to appoint a Representative to the Council, though a meeting was scheduled in the near future.

The AGM also recorded its thanks to Cheryl Coverley, Mike Turnbull, Jenny Kendal, Elizabeth Falding and Jo Rodman for their services to the Council and the Society of Readers.

7. Date of the next AGM

13 October 2018

